HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

April 19, 2011
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Gary Casady in Conference Room B at 101 Emmons Street. Members present were Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, and Patrick White. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford, Mayor Tom Theis, City Clerk Kim Downs, Engineer Loren Leach, Water System Superintendent Marty Recker, Regional Account Manager Oscar Arras from Utility Service Partners, Inc. and Water Clerk I Debra Larson.  Roll was called.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the Agenda.  Beverly Daws seconded.  Motion Carried.

Charlie Fridal moved the approval of the Consent Agenda: March 2011 meeting minutes, financial report, bills, and Superintendent Report. Patrick White seconded. Motion Carried.
BUSINESS:
Service Line Warranty from National League of Cities and Utility Service Partners
Water Superintendent Carl Ransford introduced Oscar Arras and gave the board some background about the service line warranty. Oscar Arras explained the insurance program he was selling and how the City of Hiawatha would be involved with sale of the insurance.  Arras wants to use the City of Hiawatha logo or seal to send out a brochure or flyer to all the residents in Hiawatha. They send out one for the water lines and then about 6 months later they send one out for sewer. Arras said that the City of Hiawatha could get 10% back at the end of the year if they wanted too. Fridal asked about the cost. Arras said the cost for a water line would be about $4.75 and the sewer line would be about $5.25. If the City didn’t take the 10% (of the revenue collected from the residents who are subscribers of this policy in the City at the end the year) the price could go lower. Arras said they would pay up $4,000.00 for water per time plus $500.00 if going under sidewalk. The insurance company will use only local plumbers which they would get the names from the City. The system works like AAA. The customer would call and they would give them two or three names. The Water Board held a small discussion with the Mayor and City Clerk. They all agree to review the information and think about it. Mayor Theis said we will do this in our own time because we are not in a hurry.  Mayor Theis said that he would present the idea to the council and see what they would like to do. Water Superintendent Carl Ranford said he would get names of other cities that use this and see what they say about the insurance. 
Charles Fridal made a motion to table discussion until next month. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried.    
Approving Pay Estimate #1 for 2011 Emmons St Bridge Water Main Project
Water Superintendent Carl Ransford told the board there will be 2 (two) upcoming change orders for this project. One change order will be for checking the fittings on the westside. Ricklefs Excavating had to dig up and check these fittings due to a failed pressure test.  The pressure test failed only because the gate valves would hold the water but not the air. The second change order will be for replacing the approach barrier under the bridge, which was not on the original plans. 
Beverly Daws made the motion to pass Resolution 11-11 Approving Pay Estimate #1 in the amount of $124,621.00 to Ricklefs Excavating for the 2011 Emmons St. Bridge Water Main Replacement Project. Charlie Fridal seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal, Patrick White
NAYS: None
Resolution 11-11 Approved
Payment Amendment to Hall & Hall Engineers for Engineering Work on the 2011 Emmons Street Bridge Water Main Replacement Project 
Water Superintendent Carl Ransford explained the additions/changes in the engineering fees to Hall and Hall Engineering. Patrick White wondered why the engineers couldn’t see the problem with the bridge approach barrier because it was in the pictures. Gary Casady said that he had asked Hall & Hall if they had researched the overall cost of this type of project and Hall & Hall said that they had. Charles Fridal said it is water under the bridge.  Overall, the Water Board was disappointed that Hall & Hall couldn’t come up with a closer estimate. The original estimate was for $12,936.00 with the final revised fee to Hall & Hall Engineering for $18,000.00.
Troy Andersen made the motion to pass Resolution 12-11 Payment Amendment of $5,064.00 more to Hall & Hall Engineers for the 2011 Emmons Street Bridge Water Main Replacement Project. Beverly Daws seconded the motion.
Roll call vote:

AYES: Troy Andersen, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws
NAYS: Charles Fridal, Patrick White
Resolution 12-11 Approved
Procedures for Delinquent Final Bills and Collections
Water Superintendent Carl Ransford explained to the board that we needed to have the procedures for delinquent final accounts and write offs in our rules and regulations. Charles Fridal asked if we would like to change anything. Debra Larson said that the process seems to work well.
Charles Fridal made a motion to have a resolution for Procedures for Delinquent Final Bills and Collections on Agenda for next months meeting. Troy Andersen seconded the motion. Motion was carried.
Troy Andersen moved to adjourn the meeting at 7:53pm. Pat White seconded.  Motion carried
                                                                                          __________________________




                                      Gary Casady, Chairperson
ATTEST:
_________________________

Debra Larson, Water Clerk I
